
. . . . . Thirty-Four Years and Counting ..... 

Editorial 

lhirty-four Years of History 
On executive for 19 years-the longest serving member! 

1975-83 Secretary· 
1983-86 Newsletter and Journal Editor 

1987-88 Vice President, !'JCTM Representative 

1988-95 Newsletter Editor 

ANo WE HAVE ONLY JUST BEGUN. 
The Mathematics Council of The Alberta Teachers' Association had a 

noble beginning in ·1961. Since that time, it has undergone many changes 
in, terms of membership and in the activities it has promoted or 
participated in. 

Annual conferences have been a highlight of the Council, being held 
throughout the province from Edmonton to Medicin_e Hat. Numerous mini­
conferences have ·also been held in communities large and small. 

MC.AT.A has always had just cause to be proud of its publications. deltn-K 
ha� been published regularly since 1971, under the editorship of such 
capable people as Ed Carriger and·John Percevault to na.me just two. 
Monographs, such as Problem Solving in the Mathematics Classroom, have 
gained international status. 

The Council has always had two concerns, namely, increasing member­
ship, which has ranged from 500 to 1,000, and providing those members 
with desired services. With close to 15,000 mathematics teachers in Alberta, 
our goal is to have at least 10 percent of them as members. Therefore, we 
ask that each current member attempt to sign up an additional teacher. 

With regard to service, please let us know what else the Council can do 
for you. Also, your executive members are all hardworking teachers who are 
volunteering their time; therefore, they are always looking for help from 
members-at-large. 

As we look forward to the next 30 years, what will MCATA'.s future be? 
Will it grow and prosper and continue to be a voice to be heard, or will it 
wither and die? It is really up to the members. Today's executive members, 
like those of past years, will do their best. Then they will move on and pass 
the torch to you. Personally, I have a great deal of confidence in our 
members and believe that MC.A.TA has a bright future. Let's make it so. 

-A,t Jorgensen 

I 

..... lhe History of the Mathematics Council of the hlh . . . . .  

Greetings 
MATHEMATICS JS A CORNERSTONE OF EVERY CHILD'S EDUCATION. 
Without a solid foundation in mathematics, a student's ability to succeed in 

· daily life and the world of work can be seriously 
hampered. 

As the Mathematics Council of The Alberta Teachers' 
. Association looks back over 34 years of history, I congrat­

ulate each council member for your dedication to this 
important endeavor. Your commitment to professional 
development'; a lively exchange of ideas, resources and 
technologies; and the promotion of high standards and 
teaching excellence is commendable. 

· · Thank you for your contribution to the growth of 
mathematics teachers and students in Alberta-past, 
present and future. 

-Halvar C. Jonson 
Minister of Education 

I AM PLEASED TO BRING GREETINGS ANO CONGRATULATIONS 
to the Mathematics Council of The Alberta Teachers' Association 
from your colleagues across the province. This historic publica­
tion is a celebration of 34 years of history-34 years of profes­
sional development for teachers, 34 years of helping to provide 
excellent education for Alberta students

1 
34 years of contributing 

to the high quality· of .Alberta's public education system. 
Specialist councils have had an especially critical role to play 

in ensuring and promoting the outstanding standards of teaching 
and learning that are part of the tradition of The Alberta 
Teachers' Association. 

Best wishe� to the Mat_hematics Council as you continue to benefit: 
Alberta's math teachers and their students. 

-Emmi Mackay, President. ' 
Tire Alberta Teachers' Association 

IT IS GREAT TO GIVE GREETINGS TO TH� Iv1ATHEMATICS 
Council of The Alberta Teachers' Association in your 
34th year during the National Council of Teachers of 
Ma.thematics' (NCTM) 75th anniversary celebration. 
Originally from Hamilton, Ontario, { look for oppqrt4ni- ·· 
ties to participate in activities in Canada, to go home 
again! This year is also the 50th anniv":rsary of the 
Ca1iadian Mathematical Society (CMS), and 'I plan to, 
attend the summer meeting in Toronto. The Canadian 
Forum in May is b�ing supported by N�TM through a 

: · $10,000 (CA) contribution. · ·• 
More and more, mathematics educators "south of the border" are recog­

nizing the great potential for lea�ership in Canada. �an�da h�s strong affili­
ated groups, MC.A.TA among them, tha(are very active in.promoting good 
mathematics and mathematics teaching throughout the provinces. Canadians 
are chairing and serving on NCTM committees and task forces; at least one 
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